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Secretary and FOI Champion 
Presidential Communications Operations Office 
Units 103-104, BFB Building,  
1575 JP Laurel Street, San Miguel,  
Malacañan, Manila 
 
   Through channels 
 
Dear Honorable Secretary Andanar: 
 

This is to submit to the PCOO the Philippine Normal University FOI Quarterly Summary 
Report 2020. 

 
For concerns and inquiries, your office may contact PNU through Mr. Janir T. Datukan, 

University and Board Secretary, through (+63 2) 5317 1768 loc. 715 or via email through 
president@pnu.edu.ph. 

 
Thank you.  

 
Respectfully yours, 
 
 

          BERT J. TUGA, PhD 
   President 


